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MARYLAND RECREATION & PARKS ASSOCIATION

Executive Board Meeting

April 26, 2022
Board Members Present Nancy Pfeffer, President; Kris Mervine, Vice President; Terri Hilton, Past President; Kimberly Taylor, Treasurer Elect; Todd Johnson, Equity Officer; and Holly Harden, Board Secretary.

MRPA Executive Office Present: Chuck Montrie and Adrienne Varieur. 

I. Call to Order: Nancy Pfeffer called the meeting to order at 1:10PM 

II. Swearing in of Board.  Executive Director Chuck Montrie administered the Oath of Office to new Board members Kris Mervine, Kimberly Taylor and Holly Harden.
III. MRPA Executive Director & Office Report

a. Executive Director Chuck Montrie provided a financial update to the Board. With the decline in amusement park ticket sales revenues the program is being discontinued this year. It may be brought back in the future. The Association has seen program revenue losses the past few quarters due to the pandemic. $34,000 of PPE was received last year, but current losses must be addressed.

b. Executive Director recommends removing 30,000 from investment account to pay for operating expenses.

i. Todd Johnson made the motion to put the recommendation to a board vote, Kris Mervine seconded the motion.

ii. The motion was passed by the board.

c. Chuck asked Nancy to report on the successful meetings they had with all the committee chairs. The meetings were very positive and meant to ensure everyone’s goals align. A new program, Operations University, is an exciting new effort. Other possibilities for new summits may include Active Aging, Maintenance, Special Events, Aquatics, and WiPar (Women in Parks & Recreation).

d. Interviews are currently being held for Operations Manager to replace Adrienne who is retiring in July. The have two possible candidates and hope to have someone on board by May so they can be a two-month transition.
e. Job description for the Executive Director position is currently being updated by the committee led by Michele Potter.  Nancy Pfeffer will forward the committee’s latest updates to the group.

IV. Adjournment: Kris Mervine motioned to adjourn at 1:40 pm seconded by Terri Hilton.
V. Board meeting minutes approved 5/2/2022.
